
Dear praying friends,  

We are doing well here at the Advanced Missionary 

Training of BBTI. Our children are doing well with their 

schooling and we are thankful.  

The Lord has allowed us to present our ministry with 

several churches these past few months and I praise the 

Lord for a few additional supporting churches.  

One thing that the Lord has taught me here at Advanced 

Missionary Training is that there is a lot to learn!  In our 

Culture class, I was introduced to the ENGEL Scale. If you recall several prayer letters ago, I mentioned and 

asked for prayer for the thousands of tracts and John and Romans that we have been able to pass out in 

Hungary. I have been praying, and wondering why so little results have come from these. The Engel scale 

introduced to me explains that, according to the chart above,  most tracts are written at level 5-6 when, in 

reality, the people of Hungary are closer to level 1 or 2. This is a huge gap in understanding the fullness of the 

gospel. This gap answers the question of why there has been so little response to the presented gospel. Please 

pray, as I go forward, to be aware of these different levels. Part for the wisdom of the Lord in creating culturally 

acceptable gospel literature in a manner that the Hungarians can understand their personal need for the 

Saviour.  

I am seeking the Lord's guidance in where to live upon returning to Hungary,  we are excited to get back.  
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